Mrs. William Greene, Smith Center, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Greene:

I thank you very much for sending Bill's letter on to me. I enjoyed it very much and am happy to know that his application was accepted and that Grand Rapids will soon be his destination for training.

When you write him give him my kindest regards and tell him that what Frank Pattee told him about our offense being changed is not true. It may look so to him, but of course we change our plays according to the strength of our team.

Tell Bill that I will be happy to hear from him when and if he has time, but I doubt if he will have much time.

With all good wishes to you and Bill, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.